BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PLYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS

April 4, 2005

The Selectmen held a meeting on Monday, April 4, 2005, 9:30 p.m. at Plymouth North High School, 41 Obery Street:    

Present:
Kenneth A. Tavares, Chairman 



David F. Malaguti, Vice Chairman



Richard J. Quintal, Jr. 



Anthony R. Schena

Mark D. Sylvia, Town Manager 



Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager

Article 7

Mr. Tavares said that the current discussion on town meeting floor regarding Article 7 of the Second Special Town Meeting as well as his recent thoughts and the points that are being made by Mr. Jack Meehl make him wonder if this Article should be withdrawn and returned for the Fall Town Meeting when the Board is able to get more information.  Due to this, he questioned if the Selectmen should change their recommendation.  

Mr. Malaguti had concerns with changing the Board’s vote and indicated that the only opposition to this bylaw amendment had been from Randy Parker.  He is not against reconsideration and debate, but the Town needs some regulations concerning inclusionary affordable housing.  

Mr. Hartmann informed the Board that the Planning Department and Planning Board tried to include and work with everyone on this issue.  In addition, he and the Board are open to ideas but is surprised that this is occurring at the 11th hour.  He is confident that this article is a decision that developers can live with and that it is a good strong start toward the affordable housing goal.  

Mr. Tripp stated that the development community has not stepped up to the 40B plate and the Board grants significant waivers, such as no cap on the density bonus.  The permit process is a cooperative one and many towns are moving to mandatory requirements.  

Mr. Meehl understands the spirit of the zoning change but is opposed to 40B law in general and explained that the developer will not give up their profit.  This means that the costs spread to all the other units when they develop.    

Mr. Schena expressed concern that this has not arisen earlier in the process, such as during the public hearings, when Boards and Committees need this information.

The Board reached consensus that they would not reconsider their recommendation on this article.  

Mr. Tavares stated that he felt strongly that he must oppose this as an individual.   

Mr. Schena thought protocol should remain in place and if Mr. Tavares speaks in opposition it puts the Board in a difficult position.  

On a motion by Mr. Quintal, seconded by Mr. Schena, the Board voted to adjourn at 9:45 p.m.

----Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager
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